#### TREGONY SENIORS CLUB

The TREGONY SENIORS CLUB is a club for the over 50s for anyone from anywhere. Currently it meets once every three weeks on Tuesday afternoons at the Tregony Village Hall.

At the moment the club has 53 members, slightly down on last year, but everyone who attends appears to enjoy the entertainment provided which is always followed by a cuppa and biscuits!

New members are always made welcome and the current annual subscription is just £10, so anyone here this evening is invited to join!

Members were extremely obliged to the Parish Council members for sponsoring last year's Christmas Party and thank you all for your support. Hopefully your support will continue into the future.

Report submitted by Des Mennear, Chairman/Secretary TSC

# 1st Roseland Scout Group Report for Tregony with Cuby PC AGM April 2023

Early in May 2022, after closing due to Covid and losing much of our Leadership teams, we re-started weekly meetings in all sections (Beavers, Cubs and Scouts). At our first meeting we had 7 Beavers, 12 Cubs and 6 Scouts.

We now have 11 Beavers, 20 Cubs and 11 Scouts. Our Leadership teams are not as full as I would like, but this is a common theme across Scouting and Volunteering in general. Our numbers mean that we can deliver a fulfilling programme to our boys and girls and help enrich their lives. Assuming numbers continue as they are we hope to go overnight trekking and weekend camping later this year. Next year we are aiming to participate in the Coast 2 Coast challenge.

Bob Field GSL 1<sup>st</sup> Roseland Scout Group

# CORONATION CELEBRATION COMMITTEE

Details for the coronation are:

Coronation afternoon tea party.

Sunday 7th May 3-5pm.

Tregony Village Hall.

Bring and share lunch (any unopened shop bought food left will go to the Food Bank).

Raffle.

Choir.

Red, white and blue dress optional.

Louise

#### **HUGH BOSCAWEN CHARITY**

Charity Registration Number 205920
Colin G Brown
Clerk/Treasurer
11, Tregony Hill, Tregony,
Truro.
Cornwall. TR2 5RU
Telephone Number 01872 530240 Mobile 07484740249

## **HUGH BOSCAWEN CHARITY**

email colin.g11@btinternet .com

#### The Almshouses

#### Trustees Report to Tregony with Cuby Parish Council

It is now 12 months since the Trustees started phase one of our project to repair and re-point the chimneys, this in itself left the contractors with a problem when removing the buttress that supported one of the chimneys, it was always the aim to return the building to its original appearance. This proved difficult and it was agreed with the Conservation officer to raise the chimney to the ground and rebuild, extra expense.

The Trustees have recently been informed that the street licence has been granted and are hoping the work on the re-roofing will commence shortly, then it will be a case of completing the repointing of the last chimneys at either end of the building. Street signage will be in place to restrict parking at the site.

Colin Brown

Clerk to the Trustees

#### TREGONY CHRISTMAS LIGHTS COMMITTEE REPORT

#### Dear Friends

Could I take this opportunity to thank you for your kind donation toward the cost of Christmas lights in Tregony over the Christmas/New Year period.

We were able to add three more sets of lights to our illuminations, and are now in the process of instigating a tougher regular maintenance regime.

We raised £3792:18 from donations, fund-raising etc, and spent a total of £2481:12, leaving us a balance of £1311.06 to spend on maintenance before our next season.

We would like to extend our illuminations into the Sandpark/Bridge area but have so far failed to find a power source, and we wondered if anyone on the Parish Council has and contacts that we may be able to talk to to achieve this.

We have also discussed the possibility of mounting floodlights to the Clocktower on the front and sides, and also in the bell tower, and ask whether of not you would be in favour of this idea.

Thanks again for your continued support.

For Tregony Christmas Lights

John Smith, Hon. Sec.

# TREGONY WI REPORT FOR TREGONY with CUBY PARISH ANNUAL MEETING.

The WI has been thriving and very busy again this year. We have done lot's of new and exciting things.

In March 2022	We held our Annual meeting followed by drinks and social time
In April 2022	A very special evening, We were delighted to be joined by the
	search and rescue team, and learnt a lot about their training.
In May 2022	A noisy evening, We had a super evening learning to play the
III Way 2022	ukelelie with lessons from the Teacher from Roseland
	Academy, we could even play a tune together by the end of the
In June 0000	evening.
In June 2022	We enjoyed fruit carving and had a super demonstration from
	Rico. Plus we participated in a march through Truro
	representing W I groups from Cornwall.
In July 2022	We had a visit from a guide dog and his owner, a real
	inspiration to us all.
In August 2022	The WI do not have an official meeting, however we were so
	lucky and we went Bell ringing in Truro Cathedral. Special
	permission had to be got to do this and we all loved it.
September 2022	This month saw us making a bit of noise, we learnt how to play
•	the samba drums.
October 2022	Quieter evening making xmas decorations and sampling
	German Gluevine, very nice too.
November 2022	Tried our hand at decorating a xmas log, and line dancing and
	xmas carols all in one evening, great time had by all.
December 2022	Tregony pub for super evening meal followed by secret santa
	and charades

All of those events completed our year, and we have a new events calendar which is ongoing now for 2023. We hope to encourage more to join us.

Teresa Southworth, President



# Tregony Clockhouse Players



#### Chairperson's report for Tregony Clockhouse Players: 2022/2023.

Hello all

My name is Marc Taylor and I am the current Chairperson for Tregony Clockhouse Players.

After a break from performing over the pandemic for 2 years and the change of Chair at 2022 AGM,

The committee had a couple of focus to bring the for our group,

Firstly to bring membership back together and encourage new faces to join us and as always perform a high standard of pantomime back in the village, with a keen eye to keep a local feel and personalise the show to our local community.

Our pantomime this year sleeping beauty, the show was well received by our patrons to nearly sold out audiences over the week. Also this year we had a review from our regions NODA representative who complemented our production, venue and use of facilities within the village, within the pantomime group. The representative highlighted that they were happy to see our performance standards and village and community focus had remained at the core of the group over the years.

The updated kitchen at the village hall has been greatly appreciated and used throughout the course of our rehearsals and show week for preparations of drinks facilities and food as required and became a valuable assets as a staging area for our gala night performance.

We did have a minor issue early in the show week regarding noise complaints and cigarette waste behind the hall, which I personally discussed with the Police Sergeant and clear any remaining issues, which we had no further issues or feed back from the week.







In addition to our main activities or performing a pantomime, as a society we have supported other community events such as heavy horse show, bonfire night events and supported the Village Christmas Light, with our junior membership performing for the community of which we are happy and proud to be involved.

I would like to take the opportunity to personally thank you for the continued support and I look forward to building our relationship in the future.

Regards

Marc Taylor

# Tregony Bible Christian Church

Fore Street, Tregony, Truro, Cornwall TR2 5RN
Minister: Reverend Ian Livingstone
Tel: 07814527884 Email: revianlivingstone@gmail.com

## Tregony Bible Christian Church's Report to the Parish Council 2023AD

Dear All

We are a Church and as such we are not an organisation, for we have been created not by human beings but by God Himself. As we have been consecrated and set up in Tregony by God through our very first members going back to the English Civil War in the 17<sup>th</sup> Century (at first, our Church was a house Church, then in AD 1750 our first Church building was erected in the Village Square and was called 'The Calvinist Chapel', and our present Church was constructed in AD 1824) we are not answerable to any human authority whither it be King, Government, or any Council; instead we are only answerable to our Lord Jesus Christ who is the Head of the Church.

That being so our Constitution, our Rule Book, is the Bible. We go by the Bible, run our Church by the Bible as well as our lives. We do not interpret parts of the Bible away which seem to go against modern culture as we accept the Bible as it is written just as we all do with every other book. However, as the Bible is the Crown of all writings we treat the Bible with the greatest of respect. Of course we realise some crude people will call us Fundamentalists, but that is a label we accept with pride. We do not go with the tide of public opinion and we do not change our doctrine and practices, our moral and ethical beliefs such as Christian marriage to fit in with modern customs. Some of course will say we are uneducated that we do not know what we are talking about, but they are wrong. Take myself for example, as the Minister of the Church, I once held the Queen's Commission as a Royal Navy Chaplain who had to pass selection first. I studied Theology in Glasgow for five years full time and Psychology and Psychology of Religion under Professor Scobie from Glasgow University in the 1980's. My sister, who is also a Bible believing Christian is Professor Joan Cordiner of Sheffield University and head of their Engineering Department; and my brother Dr Andrew Livingstone is also a Bible believing Christian and is a lecturer at Edinburgh Napier University. So to say we are uneducated and do not know what we are talking about is wrong!

We therefore challenge anyone who thinks we are wrong to come and debate with us in our Church. Also we challenge anyone to come and attend our Church for twelve consecutive Lord's Days (Sundays), read four chapters of the Bible each day beginning from the Gospel of Matthew in the New Testament, pray each day; and if after twelve weeks attending and answering questions about the books of Matthew and the other Gospels Mark, Luke and John, and if they are not converted we will treat them to a meal in the Pub! Why not come and honestly take up this challenge? What have you to lose? As a Church we welcome anyone and everyone, no matter who, to come and join with us. We know once a person does come and is converted to the Christian Faith by having a spiritual experience of God, that person's life will be changed forever and for better, he or she will be made right with God, that person's sins will be forgiven and that person will find true meaning and purpose for his or her life. Come and see as you will not regret it!

God bless

Reverend Ian Livingstone